
 

Karen Moynahan: 
The toothpaste is out of the tube. It is happening too fast. And we have to accept that it's happening too 
fast. Because there are 25,000 business lenders in North America. And the people who are tradiEonal 
are losing market share to the people who are digital. 

James Robert Lay: 
GreeEngs and hello. I am James Robert Lay and welcome to the 93rd episode of the Banking On Digital 
Growth podcast. Today's episode is part of the ExponenEal Insight series, and I'm excited to welcome 
Karen Moynahan to the show. Karen is the co-founder and CEO of Boss Insights, and they are a data 
plaSorm that digiEzes access to business, customer informaEon, acceleraEng all parts of the lending 
cycle to deepen relaEonships and grow revenues. Welcome to the show, Karen. 

Karen Moynahan: 
James Robert Lay, hello, how are you? 

James Robert Lay: 
I am doing tremendous. It is always good to have a conversaEon with you, and I'm glad we're recording 
this one, because I feel like every conversaEon that we've had, we could have hit record and have 
created exponenEal value for the dear listener. 

Karen Moynahan: 
Hey, third Eme's a charm. We got do it when we got to do it. 

James Robert Lay: 
Absolutely. And one of the things that I want to open up with that I typically always do is just what is 
going well for you right now? What is good in your world? What are you excited about either personally 
or professionally? 

Karen Moynahan: 
Okay. I guess I'll start professionally because we're talking about banking on digital growth here. The 
world has recognized now there isn't really any puYng toothpaste back in the tube, that we have to 
have a digital approach to working. There's no, "Well, maybe I just want to go back to the old manual 
way." I think we're going to see a huge amount of changes. And that's really going to benefit the very 
group of people that Boss Insights was launched to help benefit, which is small and medium businesses, 
and small commercial businesses. Because it used to be that whatever you wanted to do, you had to do 
with paper. And that was either paper or PDFs, which is just electronic paper, it's sent by a^achment, but 
there's nothing you can do with that informaEon. So I'm really, really excited about the fact that there's a 
general acceptance of the fact that we need to, as a banking industry, as a lending industry, support 
businesses, if we're going to have the right to work in this industry. 

Karen Moynahan: 
So I think that's the biggest change. And with that has come so much chat about who has the right 
soluEons and who's going to work together and whatnot. So the other thing I'm really grateful for is the 
incredible amount of collaboraEon. You think when you're talking about banking that everyone's in... I 
can't even say the word, everyone's a robot. 



 

James Robert Lay: 
Autonomous. 

Karen Moynahan: 
Yeah. But it's not like that. I've spoken to CEOs working El two or three in the morning. CEOs of banks. 
I've spoken with private lenders figuring out how to serve businesses now. And it's only by collaboraEng 
that we're geYng it done. 

James Robert Lay: 
You're 100% with that. Because this idea of compeEEon must fall by the wayside. Because if you think 
about, from a compeEEve mindset, we're looking and playing a zero sum game. There are going to be 
winners, and there are going to be losers, and we're playing to hopefully not be the loser. And I'm 
looking at this from, collaboraEon is far greater than compeEEon in a digital world that opens up so 
much more capabiliEes that weren't available even five years ago, 10 years ago. And so now it's... I had 
Dan Sullivan and you and I've talked about Dan with Strategic Coach. He was on the podcast and we 
were talking about his book Who Not How. There is a world full of who's available for financial brands 
like the work that you're doing. So let's talk about collaboraEon. 

Karen Moynahan: 
Sure. 

James Robert Lay: 
When you think about collaboraEon, what is one thing that holds people back from leaning into that? 
Because once again, historically, this has been a compeEEve space. What holds someone from leaning 
into a collaboraEve mindset first? 

Karen Moynahan: 
I think people are built to be compeEEve or collaboraEve by nature, but there's also a learned 
component. So even if you're a compeEEve person, you can learn over Eme that collaboraEon will serve 
everyone be^er. And there's phrases for this, right? The rising Ede helps all ships. There's things that we 
know. A really good example, and maybe this is too simplisEc is, have you heard about the example of 
the orange? Where two people are fighEng over an orange. 

James Robert Lay: 
No. 

Karen Moynahan: 
And the suggesEon is to just cut the orange in half and everybody goes away happy. Here's the problem 
with that. One of the people wanted the inside of the orange to make the juice and the other person 
wanted the peel, because they're making a cheesecake, which by the way is my favorite. So if you split 
that orange in half, everyone walks away half as happy. That's the problem with the zero sum game. 
There are true games in life where it's zero sum, and most people who are innately collaboraEve try and 
avoid them by nature. But, in banking, where we are siYng in the middle of a huge ba^le for who 
controls the flow of capital, nobody can do it all. There's regulatory, there's products. There are data 
aggregators, there's core providers. There's alternaEve core providers. There's banking as a service 
providers, there's business loans, there's consumer loans. I'm just grabbing names out of a hat. Nobody 



 

can do it all. And so, the only group of people who will always lose if you have a zero sum game is the 
end customer, because their soluEon will not be the best soluEon. 

James Robert Lay: 
That's a great point. And I love the analogy of the orange and you menEoned cheesecake, I'm thinking 
old-fashioned. I need the peel for the old fashioned, slice a li^le bit off in that. But I'm also thinking, I'm 
also looking at this from an anthropological perspecEve, because if we go back and we look at how 
cultures and socieEes were built, it was from a collaboraEve standpoint, right? Because it's like, if we're 
compeEng against the same resources, we're going to lose something along the way. But when we stop 
that compeEEon and we start collaboraEng, we're working together towards a higher purpose to build 
something even bigger, to build something greater than ourselves, that's where one plus one can equal 
three or one plus one can equal 10. Because we get a mulEplier, and technology is a mulEplier. I've 
always said technology can mulEply complexity. Technology can mulEply simplicity. Technology can 
mulEply collaboraEon from this perspecEve here. 

James Robert Lay: 
I want to come back to this idea around some of the work that you're doing. I saw you recently shared a 
quote from Mary Kate Lofus on LinkedIn. She's the senior VP director of digital at M&T bank. And she 
noted, with data, opportuniEes are limitless. So what are some of the biggest opportuniEes you see for 
financial brands thinking about data, thinking about the business customer, thinking about business 
customer growth, that end consumer, because that's who we are ulEmately working to elevate through 
the work that people like you and me are doing, through the work that bankers are doing. What are 
some of those opportuniEes thinking about that quote, "With data opportuniEes are limitless?" 

Karen Moynahan: 
I love that quote. OpportuniEes are limitless. And that's true. We are siYng at a Eme in our society 
where opportuniEes are more limitless than they've ever been. And someEmes that's a good thing, 
someEmes that's a bad thing. Let's look at this in terms of financial services. Philosophically, we're 
supposed to be serving the customer. That does not always happen, but that's what's supposed to be 
happening, right? 

James Robert Lay: 
That's the name. Financial services. 

Karen Moynahan: 
Yeah. We got to put the service back into financial services. Why is it not happening? Is everybody 
working at a bank or a private lender evil? No, they're not. They're all working really hard. The problem is 
that a lot of that work is manual. Now, picture a Eme where you're trying to grow crops in a field, and 
you don't have a tractor. Are you going to get as much done? You are absolutely not. I was one of these 
loan officers. I was a commercial banker, and my task, my mandate was go and get 10% new business 
growth every single year. So if you had this many loans on your porSolio last year, you need to get this 
many loans, but they have to follow all of these rules, and you have to get all of these things done. And 
the net result is, you spend 80% of your Eme clearing off your desk to do 20%, you have 20% of the 
bandwidth to do your actual mandate. 

Karen Moynahan: 
So that M&T quote, "OpportuniEes are limitless with data." What we've solved, what we're actually 
doing is geYng rid of all of that manual work. And it's not just manual work for the lender, the 



 

businesses suffer too. I was told by the bank that I was working at that asking businesses for financial 
statements and other data was actually an opportunity for me to build a relaEonship. And the true part 
of that statement is, you have to build a relaEonship because the business you're working with has to 
trust you. The false part is it never sounds like anything more than asking a business to go and clean up 
their room. 

James Robert Lay: 
Yeah, or when I ask my kids to go clean up their room or pick up, it's a complaint, it's an annoying pain 
and frustraEon. I'm like, "You played with the toys, go put them back." But there's something like, it's 
work. It's complexity and it's fricEon for the business owner. I can be very empatheEc to that because for 
example, this whole PPP, having to pull all that statements, all the financial, it was not fun. 

Karen Moynahan: 
I mean, word, right? I completely agree with you. 11 page forms that are compared to doing your taxes 
are really too much to put both on the business owner and on the lender. We've never seen this style of 
lending before. We have never actually, businesses are just trying to get back to business. They're selling 
their wineries, their restaurants, their accounEng firms, their legal pracEce firms, their trucking 
companies. Do you think, really, that they ever had the privilege to just sit around and figure out an 11 
page form? 

James Robert Lay: 
No. 

Karen Moynahan: 
So Chris Nichols put out there that he had something in the 30's percentage of the SBA accepEng these 
forms and approving the loans, and the SBA tweeted back, "No, no, no. It's 44%." So, by the numbers, 
when we automated the gathering of the data and the compleEng of the form, we had 75% approval. It 
is a foregone conclusion. But that's not even what I take to the bank. I take to the bank that one of our 
customers, CC Bank, told me that their customer said that we saved their business. That they'd 
recommend CC Bank to anyone and already have. That Carver Bank said, "You're allowing us to get 
capital in the hands of diverse and visible minority business owners." That First Savings Bank is saying to 
us that they're adopEng a FinTech first strategy. This is what I mean by collaboraEon. We could never do 
what these lenders are doing. They're building the relaEonships, they're addressing customers. What we 
can do is take away the pain. That's all. 

James Robert Lay: 
With you being up in Toronto, I cannot help but think of Issy Sharp, learned a lot from him just through 
reading. Founder of the Four Seasons hotel. And he has a quote. "We must systemize the predictable so 
that we may humanize the excepEonal." And when you think about the Four Seasons brand experience, 
and how it makes a person feel, this idea of systemaEzing the predictable. It's what you're talking about 
right here from the lender, because now, lenders have more Eme to humanize the excepEonal, to build 
the relaEonship. And I think that's what it all boils down to. In this digital world, we think, oh, it's all 
technology, technology, technology. No, it's about using technology to bring people together for good to 
create value, and make everyone's life that much be^er. 

James Robert Lay: 
Let me ask, from a lending perspecEve, and I hear this, I hear this on the ground level, lenders are like, 
"Oh, this technology, it's hard. It's complicated. It's just going to add confusion to my world. I'm so used 



 

to doing it this way over here." And it's like, you know there's a be^er way, but it's that mindset that 
holds people back from really leaning in. What would be your recommendaEon to someone who knows 
it philosophically, that life is going to be be^er on the other side, when you add automaEon in. But they 
think automaEon, AI, my job is going to be replaced, but that's not the case. 

Karen Moynahan: 
Yeah. And I mean, it depends who we're talking about. Are we talking about the career banker that has a 
lot of art? There's art and science to this thing. So are you talking to someone who can recognize 
character? That's one of the five season credit, and it really ma^ers. So who you're doing the deal with is 
everything, right? 

James Robert Lay: 
Yes. 

Karen Moynahan: 
So that ma^ers. And actually we agree with that person, that we're not going to change character. You 
sEll have to evaluate that. What we're doing is taking away the menial secretarial task, which quite 
frankly should be put to a computer. It shouldn't be given to a human being. A human being needs to 
look at the informaEon and then make a decision. That's the difference. So if we're talking to the loan 
officer, or if we're talking to someone really high up at a private lending company or at a community 
bank or at a credit union who feels like it's just all happening too fast, I actually say to them, "I also agree 
with you." 

Karen Moynahan: 
But the thing is, the toothpaste is out of the tube. It is happening too fast. And we have to accept that 
it's happening too fast. Because there are 25,000 business lenders in North America. And the people 
who are tradiEonal are losing market share to the people who are digital. And that's just a stated fact, 
don't blame the messenger, CB Insights said, "You are losing market share at one to one and a half 
percent every year, 2020 hit, you lost 9% market share." So, what tradiEonal lenders have over the latest 
in FinTech lenders is the full service relaEonship. I'm a business owner myself. We need full service 
relaEonships. So, there's an advantage there. 

James Robert Lay: 
There is because it's the old adage of FinTech being a death by a thousand cuts, or, we look at this as a 
holisEc opportunity to provide exponenEally more value across the spectrum to that relaEonship. And 
you menEoned, things were moving fast. Things sped up even more with COVID. Where should a 
financial brand start thinking about data to opEmize the lending cycle, to once again, come back to the 
central truth, deepen relaEonships and grow revenues. Where should that conversaEon begin internally? 

Karen Moynahan: 
So we're coming full circle here. The service part of financial service. I'm just going to give an analogy 
from my own personal experience. I was a banker a decade ago, I'm muffling the word decade, because 
I'm in my 20's clearly, everybody. 

James Robert Lay: 
You started when you were 10. 



 

Karen Moynahan: 
I started really young. I was Doogie Howser. A reference that really dates me properly. So everyone 
should just... So when I was a banker, I had to look at my book of business. And I would get either every 
month or every quarter, I can't remember. I printed out a spreadsheet, and I would see my enEre 
porSolio and the products they have. And then I'd have to look up on the bank on the digital systems 
what's going on. And if I found opportuniEes, I'd call them and I'd say, "Hey, we're noEcing that you're 
not really geYng paid on Eme, but everything's looking really healthy with your business. Do you want 
to bump to your operaEng line of credit? Do you want some capital?" Why are we using people for that? 

Karen Moynahan: 
If we have a real-Eme connecEon to their financial data, which the business consents to give, the 
markeEng team can see the enEre porSolio, and give them a bu^on saying apply for your upgraded loan. 
Do you know, that would be so much easier for the business founder than having to have all the 
conversaEons with the banker. So we have to do a couple things. We have to use the data to our 
advantage. We have to give the appropriate respect to business owners who are providing the data, and 
show them what their business looks like from a financial services perspecEve. And then we all have to 
appreciate that we are there by virtue of the business itself. 

James Robert Lay: 
Yes. That right there is really something that I do a lot of teaching around, which is to empower lenders, 
and markeEng teams, because this is not a single responsibility. This can really create value exponenEally 
throughout the organizaEon. MarkeEng sells service. But to take a proacEve stance in a business owner's 
life, versus a reacEve stance, meaning, no longer do we have to wait for the business owner to come to 
us to raise the hand. And I want to make this very pracEcal. Because I wrote down four brand 
experiences that have done this for me, and are conEnuously doing this for me. 

James Robert Lay: 
There is QuickBooks, obviously. QuickBooks is coming and making proacEve offers to extend credit to 
me. There is the Amex relaEonship, and it's literally click of the bu^on. I could get, I think like 60 or 
$80,000 like that. It's a simple soluEon. There's the Gusto relaEonship on the payroll side, and the HR 
side. And then there is the Shopify side of things. These are all, Amex, financial services, legacy player. 
But when you think about QuickBooks, that's accounEng, when you think about Gusto, that's HR, when 
you think about Shopify, that's e-com, and they're all now providing value to a business or to a 
commercial client, that was not the case five or 10 years ago. 

Karen Moynahan: 
Right. So I noEced you didn't really have any private lenders or community banks or credit unions in that 
list. And the punchline of my story is that everyone who was doing commercial banking with me, who 
are now the leading commercial banking teams has literally word for word, said what you just said, 
James, that we are reacEve, not proacEve. And we cannot figure out how to change this. My quesEon is 
why not? You know long it takes to get a Shopify integraEon or a QuickBooks integraEon with Boss 
Insights? And a branded experience? An hour, one hour. We've done all the coding. So I honestly want to 
ask the quesEon as well, because when Kennedy wanted to get everyone to the moon, he had to speak 
to the people who said, "You're never going to do this." And what I need to do is not speak to people 
who believe without a shadow of a doubt that we have to figure this out collaboraEvely, but I want to 
speak to the people who say, "No, this is not going to happen." So that I understand what their biggest 
objecEons are. 



 

Karen Moynahan: 
It's really important for us to learn, anybody in this space who is trying to shepherd in the future to be 
now, to buy us from Shopify said 2030 digiEzaEon is here in 2020. Anyone who's trying to do that needs 
to understand why people are opposed to it, and how we can protect them. Their interests might be 
valid. For instance, a hugely valid interest is protecEng the right of privacy for the business owner. That's 
hugely valid. So we need to hear that, we need to internalize that, we need to protect the interests of 
people. 

James Robert Lay: 
Absolutely. And when you think about this idea of you can get an integraEon through Boss Insights, with 
QuickBooks, with Shopify, in an hour, and then be able to pull in that data to a financial brand, to where 
that financial brand can come back on the other side and make these proacEve offers based upon 
someone's real-Eme financial behavior, financial acEvity, financial status. I want to dive a li^le bit deeper 
into this. What are the roadblocks that you're hearing that are holding people back from capturing, 
coming back to this quote from Mary Kate Lofus, "With data, opportuniEes are limitless." What are the 
roadblocks that are prevenEng others from capturing opportuniEes here? 

Karen Moynahan: 
I think one of the biggest roadblocks is that the mandates given to financial insEtuEons, we're talking 
about banks and credit unions now not private lenders, the mandates are very general in nature, go 
digiEze. Well, okay, should we digiEze the business, the consumer? Should we be talking about lending? 
Or should we be talking about deposits? That is a huge umbrella. So you have this very murky mandate, 
and then, it's not like Boss Insights is the only FinTech or enterprise tech in the land. It is Tinder out 
there. People will swipe right or they will swipe lef, and you have no idea why. And the only thing you 
can do is say, "Can you give me any sense of what's going on in your thinking pa^ern?" And maybe 
people will tell you where they won't. But looking at it not from our point of view, but from their point of 
view, do you have any idea how many Emes they're saying I have the answer to all of your problems? It 
must sound a li^le bit like, "Want to buy a watch?" 

James Robert Lay: 
They're selling rainbows and unicorns and the pot at the end of all of that. 

Karen Moynahan: 
I try so hard to when I'm out there talking or doing thought leadership, or if I have the right to be in front 
of any business lender, what I try to talk about is we have two things, a single connecEon to your 
customer's financial data and a portal that's branded to connect you to them. Do you need those things? 
And if you get those things, you're going to speed up your lending five Emes, you're going to cut your 
employee costs by 60%. If you have tangible results, then if somebody's interested, they can find you. 
But if you're talking about this general be^er world to come, how does somebody on the other side 
translate that to their mandate, which is already very general? 

James Robert Lay: 
Well, it sounds like to me, you're puYng people at the center of all of your thinking, and all of your 
doing, and technology is just the tool to make all of these connecEons a possibility, these connecEons a 
reality. And as a result, deepen these relaEonships to grow two things, to grow a financial brands 
porSolio, but also to grow a business a business or commercial account, to help them out on the other 
side of that equaEon. And I'm curious to know, what is one belief that this industry has about data, 



 

about business clients that you just passionately disagree with? Where might the majority think X over 
here, but you're like, "I don't know. I'm really thinking it's going to be Y over here." What would that be? 

Karen Moynahan: 
I would say that there's a divide in the industry right now between people who believe that they're 
selling alone, and people believe that they're offering a best in class predicEve experience. And we're on 
the side of the best in class predicEve experience. And we're enabling anyone who doesn't have the 
capability to build it for themselves to get access to it this week. But if you believe, I think there's two 
beliefs. One is sort of like a philosophical belief. Oh, I used like in the wrong way, there should be a like 
jar here, like my science teacher in high school. So there was a philosophical belief that I disagree with. 
And then there's a business belief that I disagree with. We are not selling commodiEzed products. I could 
get a checking account and savings account anywhere. Do you know what I need? I need an easy way to 
send payments and receive payments from businesses. I need somebody who understands what 
products I need so I don't have to become an expert in banking to operate my own business. 

Karen Moynahan: 
You'd think that a former banker would know that, but that's not the case. You don't. And so, I believe as 
a business owner, I believe as a banker that dealt with hundreds of businesses. And I believe afer the 
last bunch of years in this industry selling to lenders, that we are not selling commodiEzed products, that 
we are financial services. And our job, our responsibility is to accrue the best in class tech, so that they 
get the best in class experience. That's what I believe on the business side. And on the personal side, 
people are just not expendable. There isn't another one, I think it took me a while to realize why I 
believe this. I am the third generaEon. I never thought of it this way, of somebody starEng their own 
business. 

Karen Moynahan: 
So when I was growing up, I heard stories about a man moving to Canada at 16 years old. And that's 
when he tried his first fruit. Every Eme a business owner, whether it was somebody asking for $250,000, 
or $25 million. Every Eme a business owner came to me, I took it with that urgency. And I took it with 
that seriousness. And this is life and death for people right now. This is the life and death of their 
business. We owe it to them to be able to measure them on their own metrics of how they're doing in 
their business, rather than external cues. It's that simple. 

James Robert Lay: 
I even want to go deeper with this because as a business owner, as an entrepreneur who's been doing 
this since I was 19. My last real job was waiEng tables and playing in a punk rock band, working at Old 
Navy. So there's a lot of psychology Eed to this too, because everything that we do as business owners, 
we put a lot into the business. And now that the pandemic, I'm seeing that psychological toll, for 
example, in a couple execuEve peer groups that I am in, I'm so grateful and so fortunate to add value to 
this conversaEon over the last 14, 15 months through the book, through the podcast, because on the flip 
side, people in my peer groups are just barely geYng by, and it's been a tough road for them. And that's 
where financial services, at a macro level, starEng with leadership and then working its way down at a 
financial brand, puYng the transformaEon of people over the commodiEzed transacEon of dollars and 
cents, and doing that through a best in class experience that makes people feel good. And gives people a 
sense of hope for a bigger, be^er, brighter future. 



 

James Robert Lay: 
I think that's what we're all working and striving towards. This has been a great conversaEon. I want to 
end on one last point, and let's get really pracEcal here because when we look at all of these changes 
that are happening, it can feel very complex. It can feel very confusing, it can feel very overwhelming, 
but all change is transformaEon. All transformaEons begin with something small, a step in the right 
direcEon. Let's get really pracEcal. Let's get really small. What is that one step, that first step that you 
would recommend the dear listener take in the next step forward, in that right direcEon to make 
progress on their own journey from what we've been talking about today? 

Karen Moynahan: 
I'm going to give you the pracEcal step, but first I just, James, I have to thank you on behalf of everyone 
who knows you for always connecEng the dots. We're involved in what we're doing. And we're siYng 
there solving one problem, and it's really complex, and it's really fast-paced. And I don't know what we 
would do without you to really put it all together for us. So thank you. The one thing, the simple thing 
that a business lender can do is just set yourselves up to offer the business owner another way to share 
their data with you. 

Karen Moynahan: 
You don't have to change anything. You don't have to change your lending model. You don't have to do 
anything, let them send the informaEon the way they've always sent it, and give them one bucket. One 
bu^on on your portal, or one bu^on on your website to share informaEon in an automated way. You 
don't have to boil the ocean. You can take a single step, and you'll see that there are so many people 
here who are dying to collaborate with you. And all they want to know in return is, what did your 
business customers say? That's all we want back. 

James Robert Lay: 
That's the stories, because that's the humanity of all of this. It's how is what we're doing transforming 
the lives of businesses, transforming the lives of business owners, transforming the lives of even their 
employees, because we keep going deeper and deeper and deeper into this rabbit hole. And at the end 
of the day, people want two things. People want help. People want hope, and hope has to ofen come 
far before they're able to accept that help. But with what we've been talking about, we can proacEvely 
offer both help and hope at the same exact Eme. Karen, if anyone is listening, they want to conEnue this 
conversaEon that we have started today, what is the best way for them to reach out, follow-up, say hello, 
connect with you? 

Karen Moynahan: 
We're on LinkedIn, under Boss insights. And we're at bossinsights.com. We are acEvely growing 
customers, clients, we're hiring, and we're in the middle of a seed raise. So if anyone wants to reach out, 
please do. 

James Robert Lay: 
Excellent. Please do reach out. Karen, keep up the important and meaningful work that you and the rest 
of the team at Boss Insights conEnues to do. And thanks for joining me for another episode of Banking 
On Digital Growth. 

James Robert Lay: 
As always and unEl next Eme be well, do good, and make your bed. 



 


